
Exhibit A 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 

Notice is hereby given that on or about November 13, 2024, Southern Indiana Gas and Electric 

Company d/b/a CenterPoint Energy Indiana South (“CEI South”) will file a request for approval 

of the suspension of Tariff Sheet No. 14,  Rate 129, Natural Gas Vehicle Service.  The current 

Rate 129 is applicable to any customer that elects to receive Gas Service from a Company-owned 

Natural Gas Vehicle Service Facility. CEI South’s Compressed Natural Gas (CNG) station in 

Evansville, Indiana has been non-operational, and no customers have utilized the CNG station 

since January 2023. Therefore, CEI South is requesting suspension of Rate 129 Natural Gas 

Vehicle Service.  

 

CEI South anticipates approval of the filing by December 18, 2024, but no sooner than 30 days 

after receipt of the filing by the Commission.  Objections to the filing should be made in writing 

addressed to: 

 

Dana Kosco 

Secretary to the Commission 

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission 

PNC Center 

101 W. Washington Street, Suite 1500 East 

Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 

William Fine 

Indiana Utility Consumer Counselor 

Indiana Office of Utility Consumer Counselor  

PNC Center  

115 W. Washington St., Suite 1500 South  

Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 

 

 

 

Ashley Babcock 

Vice President, Indiana and Ohio Gas 

 

SOUTHERN INDIANA GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY  

D/B/A CENTERPOINT ENERGY INDIANA SOUTH 


